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This week we are pleased to launch our new information website. The new site 

has been developed with the help of MPs and staff and we would like to thank 

everyone who has contributed their time and expertise to the process.   

 

All of the information, guidance and forms that were previously hosted in the 

'IPSA for MPs' section of the IPSA website and the Homepage are now on the 

new website, and there is a search function to help you find what you need.  

  

Access to the publication data is temporarily suspended. We apologise for the 

inconvenience this has caused. The deadline to contact us with queries about 

the data has been extended to 5pm on Monday 7 September. We will let you 

know as soon as it is available.  

 

Also this week, Karen Walker joined IPSA as the new Director of Strategy and 

Change. Karen has spent 30 years in the customer service industry, working at 

telephone and online bank First Direct, British Gas and latterly at Virgin Media. 

Karen has a background in operational leadership, change management, 

culture change, credit management and customer service excellence. Karen 

will be working across IPSA to develop and implement strategic change. 

 

This bulletin contains new information on the following:  

• New information website 

• Payslips 

• Commuting Costs 

• Payment card policy 



 

 

• Homeworking allowance 

Important information you should still be aware of includes:  

• Call Booking Service 

• Contact Information and Support 

With best wishes 

 

The IPSA Team  

 

 

 

New Information Website 

 

IPSA's new information website is now available. You can access the site here. 

The new site is designed to provide the information you need in a clear and 

easy-to-navigate way. The site is also fully accessible on mobile devices. The 

new site will replace IPSA for MPs on the IPSA website and the IPSA 

Homepage. 

 

On the new site you can access the Scheme of MPs’ Business Costs and Expenses, 

follow step-by-step guides to using IPSA Online, read our latest policies, and 

download the forms you need.  

 

https://theipsa.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=5c1bd78521a0f65af80876eca&id=62bb958a62&e=b9a9e5e16e
https://theipsa.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=5c1bd78521a0f65af80876eca&id=99bb988004&e=b9a9e5e16e
https://theipsa.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=5c1bd78521a0f65af80876eca&id=6689fa8ee9&e=b9a9e5e16e


 

  

 

You can access IPSA Online and the call booking system using links available 

throughout the site.  

There is a 'Reminders & deadlines' section on the homepage to highlight 

important information, tasks and upcoming deadlines. 

We will continue to review the information and guidance to provide the best 

possible support for you to complete IPSA tasks. 

If you would like to submit feedback or if you have any questions about the new 

site, please email communications@theipsa.org.uk. 

 

 

https://theipsa.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=5c1bd78521a0f65af80876eca&id=97f5c2ca5d&e=b9a9e5e16e
https://theipsa.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=5c1bd78521a0f65af80876eca&id=b398281ea2&e=b9a9e5e16e
mailto:communications@theipsa.org.uk
https://theipsa.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=5c1bd78521a0f65af80876eca&id=6c199e5deb&e=b9a9e5e16e


 

 

Payslips 

 

Your payslip for September is available to view in your IPSA Online account. 

 

To access them, follow these steps:  

• Log into IPSA Online  

• Click 'Your Employment' from the main menu 

• Click 'Personnel information' 

• Click the paperclip logo in the top right corner of the page 

• Open the relevant PDF document to see your payslip 

For further guidance on locating your payslip, click here.  

 

 

 

Commuting Costs 

 

In May we announced that we would allow MPs returning to Parliament to claim 

for commuting costs between their London home and Westminster in order to 

avoid public transport during the height of the pandemic. 

 

Since then, the circumstances have changed significantly, with many parts of 

the economy reopening. And there have also been developments in the House, 

with more MPs able to request proxy voting since 10 June. 

 

As such, from 7 September, MPs will no longer be able to claim for commuting 

costs between their London home and Westminster. This is in line with changes 

made by the House of Commons for their staff and the rules in the Scheme.  

 

 

 

https://theipsa.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=5c1bd78521a0f65af80876eca&id=d80f2864b3&e=b9a9e5e16e
https://theipsa.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=5c1bd78521a0f65af80876eca&id=30e4918da2&e=b9a9e5e16e


 

 

Payment Card Policy 

  

A new Payment Card Policy came into effect on 1 April 2020. During the height of 

the coronavirus pandemic, we relaxed the rules on reconciling your payment 

card but the rules of the policy are now back in place.   

 

Important rules to note:   

• Payment cards must be fully reconciled (as opposed to submitted) by the 

8th of each month. All valid evidence must be submitted and approved 

by our validators by this deadline. 

• Access to the payment card will be suspended if money owed from the 

payment card has not been repaid to IPSA within 30 days or until a 

repayment plan has been agreed. 

• When a payment card is suspended for non-compliance, the card will 

remain suspended for a minimum of seven days or until the conditions 

are met, whichever is longer, before it can be turned back on. 

• Serious or persistent breaches of the conditions will result in the card 

being suspended for up to six months or withdrawn completely. 

• IPSA may publish information about money overdue for repayment from 

a payment card. 

Once your reconciliation has been submitted, please continue to check 

your task manager in case a claim is returned to you. 

 

If you have any exceptional circumstances which mean you cannot complete 

your reconciliation, please get in touch with us in advance of the deadline.  

 

 

 
 

https://theipsa.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=5c1bd78521a0f65af80876eca&id=1015ae43a8&e=b9a9e5e16e


 

 

Homeworking Allowance 

 

During the summer we introduced the homeworking allowance of £26 per 

month for MPs' staff working at home during the pandemic.  

 

As lockdown restrictions ease, some staff members are returning to work in the 

office. As staff return to working in the office, the MP or Payroll Proxy must let 

IPSA know by emailing payroll@theipsa.org.uk so that the necessary changes 

can be made to the payroll. If a staff member continues to regularly work from 

home for a portion of their time, they are still entitled to receive the 

homeworking allowance.   

 

 

 

Contact Information and Support 

 

There is information available on the IPSA website for MPs and staff. 

 

Queries can be submitted to IPSA teams by emailing the MP Support 

(info@theipsa.org.uk) or Payroll teams (payroll@theipsa.org.uk).  

 

Our call booking service can be found here.  

 

 

IPSA Online Training 

IPSA Online training takes place every Tuesday and Thursday at 2pm using a 

virtual platform. Sign up here. 

 

 

 

mailto:payroll@theipsa.org.uk
https://theipsa.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=5c1bd78521a0f65af80876eca&id=ab74e39ef9&e=b9a9e5e16e
mailto:info@theipsa.org.uk
mailto:payroll@theipsa.org.uk
https://theipsa.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=5c1bd78521a0f65af80876eca&id=dbef6166f9&e=b9a9e5e16e
https://theipsa.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=5c1bd78521a0f65af80876eca&id=d84739353e&e=b9a9e5e16e


 

 

Leases Webinar 

 

An IPSA Account Manager will talk through the requirements for leases, 

including submitting forms and, importantly, the required evidence so that your 

property amendment and property registration forms can be effectively 

processed. We’re keen to help you register properties and change leases as 

quickly as we can. There will be an opportunity at the webinar to ask questions 

at the end.  

Tuesday 8 September at 11am for 90 minutes. Sign up here. 

 

 

 

Please do not post any documents or cheques to our office. If you need to send 

documents to us, please email them to info@theipsa.org.uk or 

payroll@theipsa.org.uk as appropriate. We accept scanned documents and 

forms on IPSA Online. 

 

If you are submitting a New Starter form, please include their parliamentary 

email address so that we can set up their IPSA Online account with this email. 

 

If you are repaying money to IPSA, please make a BACS payment and email a 

completed repayment form to info@theipsa.org.uk. Our bank details can be found 

on the repayment form.  

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

    

 

 

https://theipsa.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=5c1bd78521a0f65af80876eca&id=1b49f3b7ff&e=b9a9e5e16e
mailto:info@theipsa.org.uk
mailto:payroll@theipsa.org.uk
https://theipsa.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=5c1bd78521a0f65af80876eca&id=40093677f4&e=b9a9e5e16e
mailto:info@theipsa.org.uk
https://theipsa.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=5c1bd78521a0f65af80876eca&id=2a2a3cee64&e=b9a9e5e16e
https://theipsa.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=5c1bd78521a0f65af80876eca&id=4b3df74b3e&e=b9a9e5e16e
https://theipsa.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=5c1bd78521a0f65af80876eca&id=a92d999835&e=b9a9e5e16e

